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“5  YEARS OF PROGRESS”--by L. M. Reid 

 
This newsletter issue seems an appropriate occasion to pause, look 
behind us, and then turn and look ahead. The Department of 
Recreation and Parks has just completed its fifth year of operation. It 
was just five years ago that I reported to Texas A&M to try to develop 
a program in recreation and parks. 
 
Five years ago Texas A&M had less than 10.000 students. The 
majority were in the Corps of Cadets (compulsory 4-year ROTC), 
there were fewer than 500 coeds--almost all of whom were student or 
faculty wives, professor’s daughters, local residents, or “hardship 
cases”. But Texas A&M had its attention riveted on moving forward, 
searching for excellence in existing and new programs backed by the 
vision and guidance of President Earl Rudder. Big changes were in 
prospect. 
 
President Rudder steered the University squarely into the Twentieth 
Century. More fundamental changes took place in the Sixties than in 
the entire half century which preceded this decade. Today, Texas 
A&M has an enrollment of more than 14,000 students; coeds 
comprise over 10 per cent of the total. Women are admitted on a free 
and equal basis with men, and a coed dorm is partly built. The Corps 
is now voluntary and includes about 20 per cent of the 
undergraduates. The faculty has increased by 50 per cent, three new 
colleges have been created, new programs in the humanities and 
liberal arts have been instituted, and graduate enrollment has more 
than doubled. 
 
How about Recreation and Parks? The Department has prospered--
more than most would have guessed. I believe this is in direct 
response to many influences, both external as well as internal to the 
University. Starting with great administrative support but no faculty, no 
classes, and no students at the beginning of 1966, we see the 
following situation today, just five years later: 
*Ten full-time permanent faculty in teaching and research, four in 

extension, plus two part-time lecturers; 
*A total of 28 formal catalog course listings; 18 undergraduate and 10 

graduate level; 
*Our own two-story building in which Recreation and Parks 

classrooms, extension, research, graduates, and administrative 
offices are housed; 

*Approximately 200 majors (including 10 coeds); 140 undergraduates, 
35 Master’s and 25 Ph.D. candidates; 

*A total of 74 students who have graduated to date: (57 B.S.; 12 
Master’s; 5 Ph.D.’s) 

*The fifth largest (in terms of student enrollment, degrees granted, 
and courses taught) of 33 degree-granting programs in the College 
of Agriculture. 



 
 
 
 

“5 YEARS OF PROGRESS” -- (cont) 
 
 
Perhaps it is fair to ask how this new program relates to changes in American 
society in terms of likely state and national trends. Most everyone would agree 
that this is a critical time for recreation and parks in America. Currently, parks 
and recreation, conservation, tourism, and leisure are receiving more attention 
than in the recent past. We seem to be in an era of rapidly changing life styles 
and re-evaluation of goals, priorities, and morals. A massive shift to personal 
satisfactions and erosion of the traditional work ethic seem to have resulted in an 
identity crisis resulting from a loss of pride and satisfaction in work-related 
activities. This suggest a reordering that may result in self-identity through 
avocations related to park and recreation activities. 
 
Another indicator of the importance of recreation and leisure is seen in President 
Nixon’s listing of environmental awareness and restoration as one of six major 
national goals. This suggest that recreation and park departments should be 
assuming leadership in educating for awareness in matters relating to recreation 
and conservation. 
 
At the present time, many of our recreation and park schools are not only ill-
equipped to accept this obligation, but lack the conceptual depth to recognize the 
situation and the responses necessary to meet the challenge. 
 
As recreation and park professionals--whether we are educators or executives--
we cannot hope to have our views and beliefs seriously considered by the larger 
society if we are viewed as pre-occupied gardeners, janitors, or whistle-jocks. 
 
Many of our leading professionals deserve to be listened to--they are community 
and national leaders in every sense of the term. But more of us need to look 
beyond the mundane deadlines, demands, and repetitive activities of each day 
and to evaluate the implications of social trends, pending legislation, proposed 
tax and bonding proposals, etc. to assess their consequences for present and 
future programs. 
 
How many of the currently controversial issues involving recreation and parks do 
you feel thoroughly conversant with? How many of these have you written about 
to a state or federal legislator? Young people are aware. Young people do write 
letters. Could it be they are already assuming greater leadership than their so-
called teachers and examples. 
 


















